
We are now in our second year at the 
new Victory Academy Campus, and 
our student population has 
blossomed to 71 students from 
seven different counties around the 
greater Portland area. 
The past 12 months 
have seen so many 
positive moments, 
additions, and 
improvements, and 
we are thrilled to give 
you a glimpse of 
Victory through this 
newsletter.

We have hired 
additional highly 
skilled teachers that 
have enhanced our programs in 
areas like science and technology, 
adapted PE, real-world work 
experience, and many others. Our 
high school program is expanding to 
grow with our students. After school, 
we continue to offer engaging 
classes including basketball, dramatic 
movement, robotics, and farm 
management – programs now 
available to students beyond Victory. 

In addition to academics, we remain 
focused on building communication, 
social, and life skills so that our students 
can be as successful as possible when 
they graduate from Victory. 

The demand for schools 
that support students 
with Autism remains 
unabated. Families 
continue to move to 
Portland specifically for 
Victory, and we receive 
2-3 calls a week from 
around the country – and 
world – asking for 
assistance in creating a 
Victory in their area. 

We are grateful to you, our incredible 
community of supporters. You have 
given students with Autism their own 
school and a chance to receive the 
specialized education they need to 
develop, discover, and thrive. On 
behalf of everyone at Victory 
Academy, thank you so much for 
your support!

Tricia Hasbrook 
Director of School
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Dear Victory Academy 
Supporters—

Victory 
Food Truck 
Party!

Please join us the evening of 
June 10th to support Victory 
Academy and celebrate the 
end of another incredible 
school year! Enjoy fun, food 
truck fare, delicious drinks and 
dessert, and mingling with 
friends and supporters of 
Victory – all on the playground 
of Victory’s beautiful campus. 
Tickets are $100. Victory 
families are sponsoring the 
event so 100% of the ticket 
purchase will go to support 
Victory’s programs. Come 
enjoy tacos, crepes, burgers, 
ice cream, and more! Fun for 
the whole family!

SATURDAY, JUNE 10 
6:30 – 9:30 PM

VICTORY 
PLAYGROUND

When I grow 
up, I want to be 
a writer so I 
can tell my 
story. 
	 – AJ, 16
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What’s New?

Michael, age 11 (second from left), and Miles, age 
11 (right), play games and enjoy time spent with 
new Best Buddies from Sherwood Middle School.

Cadel, age 8, works with Teacher Emma Aglipay 
on math via an interactive program that includes 
an embedded tracking and assessment system.

Redwood students, ages 14 - 17, exercising on  
the treadmill during their weekly visit to Edge 
Family Fitness.

Victory is constantly expanding and improving its pro-
grams, and this year has been exceptional in that regard. 
Come on a quick tour of What’s New in Victory classrooms!

Best Buddies: Victory Academy and Sherwood Middle 
School have forged a Best Buddies alliance. The Best 
Buddies program offers peer-to-peer mentoring and 
friendship. Buddies visit each other’s schools, exchange 
e-mails and texts, and build invaluable relationships. 

STEM Classes: Victory welcomed its first Intel Fellow, 
Frank Joyce, to the school this year. Frank is teaching 
advanced math, science, and technology classes. Algebra 
has been taught. Rockets have been made. Circuits have 
been built. And the students have loved it all!

Junior Achievement Biz Town: Cypress middle school 
students participated in Junior Achievement’s Biz Town 
program this year. Combining in-class learning with 
real-life experience, Biz Town gives students the 
opportunity to be consumers and business owners in a 
fully functional, simulated 
town. Students learn about 
citizenship, finance, careers, 
how goods and services flow in 
an economy, and importantly, 
good decision-making. 

Student Assessment Tools: 
Victory Academy provides 
individualized instruction to each 
of its 71 students and making 
sure they all progress is both 
complicated and crucial. This year Victory hired Emily Beal 
Wilkinson to take on this full-time job. Teachers now have 
the tools and support they need to better measure student 
progress and quickly adapt approaches for better learning.

Fitness: Physical activity is important for our students and 
enhances focus in the classroom. This year, Victory hired 
long-time teaching assistant Damian Melnicove as its 
full-time Adapted PE teacher. Additionally, our high 
school students now visit Edge Family Fitness once a 
week to work on strength, fitness, and flexibility. Learning 
how to safely exercise at a local gym and care for their 
physical health is an important life skill for our students!

All-School Musical: Victory students from elementary age 
through high school are working together to put on “The 
Mysterious Garden,” Victory’s spring musical. Overseen by 
speech pathologist Chris Yensan and music teacher 
Magen Dignan, the play helps build communication skills, 
perspective taking, musical education, and friendships 
across classes. It’s also a lot of fun!

When I grow 
up, I want to be 
a teacher and 
help people. 
	 – Shalin, 9
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Victory Academy has continued to support and grow its Work 
Experience Program (WE). Beginning at age thirteen, students 
gain employment skills through rotating internships. Since 
January 2016, Victory has placed over 25 students in a total of 
131 three-to-eight month vocational training assignments. 
Currently, Victory partners with 13 employers in the greater 
Portland area, and this summer will add partnerships with Al’s 
Garden Center, The Original WOW! Burger, and World of Speed. 

Meet Lily 
Lily is in her first year of high school and 
is also a gifted artist. This past fall, Lily 
worked at Horizon Elementary under the 
guidance of Horizon’s art teacher, Lanette 
Smith. At the end of Lily’s time at 
Horizon, Lanette wrote to Victory, “I wish 
the entire school could have witnessed 
first grade art yesterday. Lily taught such 
a stellar lesson to go along with the unit we are doing. She 
was ultra-prepared, professional, and would make a great art 
teacher. She will go on to do great things!” Experiencing such 
success at Horizon has confirmed for Lily that she wants to be 
an art teacher when she graduates from Victory! 

Meet Spencer 
Spencer, a second-year high school 
student, is passionate about sports. 
Spencer also spent time at Horizon 
Elementary working as an assistant to the 
PE teacher. He set up equipment, helped 
clean up, and refereed games. However, 
his favorite activity was coaching 
basketball. In fact, Spencer now wants to 
pursue a career in basketball and dreams of one day having 
his own team to coach. The confidence Spencer gained 
through his work experience will be invaluable to his success 
after Victory.

Meet Ata 
Congratulations to Ata, a second-year 
high school student, who was offered a 
job at the Wilsonville McDonald’s after 
spending just ten weeks working there! 
Ata says her favorite tasks are taking 
customers’ orders, saying “hello” and 
“thank you”, and working the register. 
Ata wants to pursue a career in customer 
service, as she loves people, and McDonald’s has given her 
the chance to practice her skills. Transition Specialist, Molly 
Smith, says, “Ata is one of the hardest working people I know. 
She tries her best at everything she does, and future 
employers will be lucky to have her.” We are very proud of 
you, Ata!
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For the third year in a row, the Metro 
Portland New Car Dealers Association 
(“MPNCDA”) selected Victory Academy to 
be one of the featured beneficiaries of its 
Sneak Peek Charity Night. Held in January, 
the event kicks off the Portland 
International Auto Show and raises over 
$600,000 for Portland area non-profit 
organizations. Sneak Peek is a fun-filled 
evening that gives attendees the chance to 
tour the Auto Show before the weekend 
crowds arrive, while also supporting local 
non-profit organizations. Supporters of our 
school purchased more than 900 tickets on 
Victory Academy’s behalf! In exchange for 
so many attending, MPNCDA presented 
Victory with a donation of $183,000! 

Thank you to those who attended Sneak Peek 
on behalf of Victory Academy and made this 
possible! The donation supports Victory’s 
innovative curriculum. We know that in the 
right educational environment students with 
Autism not only learn, they thrive. Thank you 
for helping our students thrive!

Sneak Peek  
Charity Night

WE Program Success
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Self-Expression Through Art

Self-expression through art – painting, sculpting, drawing – 
can transcend any barrier. At Victory, art is an essential 
part of each student’s education, and Mary Ellen 
Anderson, who heads the art program at Victory, 
passionately believes that every student is an artist. As 
she says, “Everyone has a point of view in art, and it is all 
about discovering and nurturing it.” 

Mary Ellen structures her curriculum to follow 
the elements of design by starting with colors 
and then exploring lines, shapes, and textures. 
She weaves in famous artists, like painter 
Jackson Pollock and sculptor Louise Nevelson, 
as jumping off points. Lower school students 
take art class once a week, while middle and 
high school students attend twice a week. 

Mary Ellen also teaches after school courses like 
printmaking and sculpture. This semester, she 
introduced “Art in Action” which has students 
combining physical movement with large 
canvases to create their works – think splatter, 
smash, and using the whole body to paint!

Every student at Victory has a unique set of 
challenges when it comes to creating art. 
Some students have fine motor difficulties, and 
thick-handled brushes make painting more accessible. 
Another student might need to bounce on a ball while 
painting on a canvas secured to the wall. For students who 
really love art, it is about exploring how art can become a 
vocation. To that end, Mary Ellen has recently added both 
digital art and photo-shopping opportunities. For one gifted 
artist, Mary Ellen says, “finding projects that stretch her is my 
biggest challenge!”

Mary Ellen earned her degree in Art Education from the 
University of Georgia and is now in her 5th year at Victory, 
working as both a classroom teaching assistant and the head 
of Victory’s art education. As director Tricia Hasbrook 
explains, “Mary Ellen brings warmth, patience, calm, and 

always a plan! The students love her, and she deeply, deeply 
loves the kids and what she is doing at Victory.”

It was while working as an assistant in an art class for adults 
with Autism that Mary Ellen discovered her passion. “I was so 
moved by these adults with Autism. Their art was so pure. 
These artists were just working out how they felt, not thinking 
about it, just creating. I knew from then on that I wanted to 

somehow be a part of this process.” 

For students with Autism, art classes provide 
an opportunity to grow and develop on many 
levels. With art, Victory students have the 
chance to:

	 •	� Practice executive functioning skills 
such as planning, selecting materials, 
and problem-solving (how do I stop my 
sculpture from falling down?)

	 •	� Explore materials such as plaster or clay 
that may present sensory challenges 

	 •	 �Build confidence in navigating open-
ended assignments that can be scary (a 
blank piece of paper!)

	 •.2 �Process and express emotions in a safe way

	 •.2 �Share their creations with others – a great confidence 
boost and gift for all family members

	 •.2 �And, perhaps most importantly, discover a means of 
expressing themselves despite any communication or 
physical challenge while shining and succeeding in a 
new area 

In July, Victory will host its first annual Art Show & Social 
displaying the works of all its remarkable artists. Students will 
also be on hand to discuss their creations. As Mary Ellen says, 
“The best part of my job is seeing how proud my students 
are of their art.” Stay tuned for details!

When I grow 
up, I want to be 
a painter so  
I can paint 
everything my 
favorite color, 
green! 

	 – Aidan, 13
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High School 
Program Thriving

When Victory Academy 
began, high school 
seemed a long way off 
for our students. Soon 
enough, those students 
reached eighth grade, 
and rather than sending 
them off, Victory 
decided to grow along 
with them.

Victory launched its high school program with 8 
students. Now in its second year, the program has 
grown to 10. Families can choose between full or 
modified diploma tracks, and Victory made a 
conscious decision to make both tracks five years. 
The extra year allows Victory to meet Oregon state 
education standards while continuing to offer 
students social and life skills training, community-
based instruction, work experience opportunities, and 
other supportive therapies.

The year 2020 will mark Victory’s first graduating high 
school class. By then, the school expects its high 
school program to include almost 30 students. Each 
student will have a “homeroom” teacher but will 
spend much of his or her day in smaller, subject-
specific classes. Students will take individualized 
courses in language arts, math, science, social 
studies, health/PE, and the arts. As they near 
graduation, high school students will also become 
more involved in Victory’s Transition Program to 
prepare them for either employment or higher 
education after graduation. The goal is for all of our 
students to graduate with a high school diploma and 
be as prepared as possible for a successful and 
fulfilling life after Victory! 

Leaving Victory and 
Finding Success!

Victory Academy creates a customized education plan for 
each student – one that includes short and long-term goals 
that are “just right” for each child. For some students and 
their families, preparing their child to attend a 
mainstream school is a goal. Each year, a handful of 
families and their students feel ready to do just that.

Last year, Luke was one of those students. Many of you may 
remember Luke from choir performances at our Auction and 
Winter Programs. He is a charismatic, smart, and inquisitive 
young man who worked diligently during his three years at 
Victory. Luke particularly focused on the areas of executive 
functioning and organization, social skills, and conflict 
resolution. He made tremendous progress!

Last spring, Luke’s parents approached Victory wondering 
if Luke might be ready to transfer to a charter school near 
his home to begin 6th grade. While it is always hard to 
say goodbye to a beloved Victory student, everyone 
agreed that Luke was ready, and we worked on preparing 
him for his new school! 

Now eigth months into his big move, Luke’s Mom sent 
Victory an update that Luke is doing fantastic! He is 
getting all A’s and B’s and little by little, is integrating into 
the friendship circles at his new school. His biggest 
accomplishment? Luke just returned from a successful 
five days and four nights of outdoor school, 
independently making the right choices for his 
specialized diet, sleeping in a cabin with five other boys 
and a counselor, and participating in an all-school dance!

As Luke’s mom expressed, “I want to thank all of you at 
Victory for helping Luke get to this point where he can be 
successful and step out into situations that are very scary 
for him. He would not have the self-confidence or the 
tools for this success if Victory Academy had not been 
so supportive of him and challenged him in your safe, 
warm, accepting environment.” 
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$150,000+
Metro Portland New 
Car Dealers Charitable 
Foundation

$50,000 - 
$150,000
Paandala Trust
Jay Shipley

$20,000 - 
$49,999
Caruso Produce Inc.
The Firstenburg 
Foundation
Mona & Lorenzo Flores
Sue & Arnie Franks
Lisa & JB Handley
Spirit Mountain 
Community Fund
VC Fund

$10,000- 
$19,999
Elizabeth Austin & 
Sean Kuni
Desiree Baldocchi & 
William Pollock
Peggy & Rod Bremer
Joe Caruso
CRKT
Barbara & John 
Deeming
J. Paul Deringer
Erin & Bill Dwyer
Carson Ellis & Colin 
Meloy
Cynthia & Jim 
Gonzales
Jean & Brian Hall
Hoover Family 
Foundation
Adriane & Eric Jetton
Kathy & Roy Moore
Virginia & Eric Mulligan
New York Collaborates 
for Autism
Deanna & John Phillips
Reser Family 
Foundation
Shannon & Bob 
Stoddart
Pat & Tony Trunzo
BB & David Veverka
Christina & Joel Weller

$5,000 - $9,999
Catherine Bekooy & 
Sanjay Khare
Marylou Boone
Molly & Matt 
Bordonaro

Larkin Franks
Elizabeth & Thomas 
Gewecke
Rima Ghandour & 
Kelley Blaine
Janis & Robert Harrison
Sudee & Clayton 
Hering
Carol & Phillip McCoog
MEI Group
Joyce & Larry 
Mendelsohn
Tom Merchant
Kathleen & James 
Meyer
Re/Max Equity Group 
Foundation
Beth & Jason Sage
Arlene Schnitzer 
Dianne & Eric Schooler
Vicki & Joe Stark
Sara & Sudeep Taksali
Angie & Matt Weber
Catherine & David 
Willmott
Leslie Wilson & Akira 
Ueno

$2,500 - $4,999
Bruce, Steve, 
Gerald, and Diane 
Solomon Fund of the 
Jewish Community 
Foundation
Daimler Trucks North 
America
Shawn & Wit Davis
Davis Family Charitable 
Trust
Lauralyn Deringer
Nancy & Tom Dwyer
Nancy & Tom Eyer
Betsy & David Kelley
Carol & Jim Kennedy
Tiffany & Brian Kriesel
Raji Mathew
Hilary & Sean 
O’Hollaran
Katie & Matthew Paige
Sarah & Chris Remy
Thea & Mark Schreiber
Jaime & Billy Stimpson

$1,000 - $2,499
Rawa & Mo AlHoty
Cathy & Michael Allard
Stephanie & Mike 
Anders
Bethel & Scott Aster
Audi Wilsonville
Terry & Dave Bernel
Tiaya Brody
Maggi & Tony Cassie
Columbia Bank 

Kimra & Chris Corrado
Countryside Nursery
Jen & Jason Crane
Bonnie Currey
Melinda & Mike Dailey
Amanda & Casey 
Davidson
Marina & Phil Delio 
Carol & Thomas 
DeMaio 
Lynda & Don Douglas
Julie Duke & Andre 
Martin
Kathleen & Todd Duval
Renae & Jeff Dykes
Cassaundra & Jay 
Edwards
Jessica & Adam Farley
Amy & David Fulmer
Elaine & Don Griffith
Doug Hanson & Steven 
Berning
Darcey & Marty 
Hartigan 
Tricia & Bill Hasbrook
Sandra Haynes
Heather & Steve Hill
Pinar Pakkan-Ince & 
Zikri Ince
Jordan Brand
Julie & Erik Jorgensen
Jennifer & Mark 
Katches
Traci & Wayne Laird
Chelsey & Casey Lynch
Janelle & Paul 
Markovich
Debra & Will Miller
Mobile Technologies 
Inc.
Anjum Mukadam & 
Sivakumar Mudanai
Katharine & Ken 
Murphy
MW Equipment LLC
Richard Myers 
Pamela & Brian Ooten
Pacific Continental 
Bank
Jeri & Brad Parrott
Nancy & Brian Ragel
Randi & Jared Ray
Sarah & Kevin 
Raymond
Polly Reid & Kev Porter
Robert A. & Rebecca T. 
Johnson Fund
Carolyn Rockholm
Joyce & Jon Sanders
Nancy & Gary 
Schreiber
Dolly & Barry Segal
Stewart Sokol & Larkin 
LLC

Margie & Kenneth 
Swieca
Nancy & Robert 
Thompson
Susan & Juan Urzaa
Amy White
WIPRO Tech
Gayle Woodruff
Kricken & James Yaker
Sunni & Len York

$500 - $999
Patty Alcutt
Stephanie & David 
Allderdice
Chie & Mark Alleman
Alix & Steve Apfelberg 
Justine & John Arrillaga 
Dianne & Sven Aspen
Tracy & Rod Atamian 
Hilda Batayneh
Deanna & Terry Bigam
Maggie & Bruce Binns
Alyson & Craig 
Broberg
John Brown 
Cathy Caruso
Kathy & Wade Clowes
Wesley Cole 
Cathy & Chad Cooper
Suzanne & Anthony 
D’Atri
Delap LLP
Magen & Ted Dignan
Paula Disney
Jennifer Doeleman & 
Jack Levy
Jackie & Mark Dolan
Charis & Ryan Drant
Bev & Jim Farley
Jenny & Eric Freeman
Gonzales Boring and 
Tunneling Inc.
Hong & Greg Hanson
Jill & James Hanson
Gayle Harris 
Jean Healy & Mike 
Hryciw
Judith Hawes Holmes
Ronda & Charles 
Huber
Janelle Inkens
Intersect Design
Cindy & Tony Kaplan
Susan & Chris 
McGowan
Sarah Mensah & Eddie 
Martinez
Robert & Mickey Meyer
Mary & Joseph 
Monahan
Tammy & Tim Moscato
Jennifer & Craig 

Novack
ODS Employee Fund
Opsis Architecture LLP
Kim & Kevin Papke
Jenne & Steve Parker
Shawndra & Eric Peiffer
Perrin Promotions LLC
Premier Community 
Bank
Kristine Rebber & Bara 
Tarzaban
Carol Redmond
Jennifer & Phil Roland
Emily Ross
Lori & Kurt Schultz
Smith Family 
Foundation
Caroline & Charles 
Swindells
Carrie & Scott Thomas
Chrissy & Darren 
Treasure
Stephanie & Corey Von 
Allmen 
Lisa & Sean Walters
Kent Wilson
Wilsonville Kiwanis 
Outreach Program
Shari & Steven Wong
Maggie & Matt Yunker

$1 - $500
Barbara Aaby
Emma Aglipay
Sharon & Abdulla 
AlHoti
Jana & David Archuleta
Garnet Ascher
Betsy & Howard Aster
Keith Bailey
Lynn Baker 
Barbara & John Ball
Jamie & Jeremy Barber
Afaf Batayneh
Rania Batayneh
Mary & Ken Baumel
Emily Beal Wilkinson & 
Brian Wilkinson
John Beardsley
Kimberly & Andy 
Beattie
Garr Becker
Keri Benziger 
Akhil Bhimala 
Tim Black
Leslie Blaine
Steve Blaine 
Polly & Robert Blank
Janet Bliss
Kelly & Rob Bloch
Marie & Bradley 
Boyden

Donna & Kevin Brague
Janet Brandt 
Amy Brannan 
Sophia Brown & Bryan 
Yorke 
Linda Brunner & Tim 
Ellerbruch 
Kathy & Frank Canfield
Sally Caplan & Ken 
Ackerman
Allison Cavil 
Jean Bee Chan & 
Kenneth Ross
Kevin Kin-Fong Chan
Vijayakhan Chinnusamy 
Sasikannan Chittababu 
Sue Clark
J.T. Closi
Christine Coe
Kortnee & Connor 
Colbry 
Brock Coleman 
Columbia Sports LLC 
Joseph Comella
Mo & Christopher 
Copeland
Kiely & Ryan Corti
Samuel Crabill 
Doug Crawford
Jessica Crawford
Pris & Pat Cronin
Laurie Cruz
Kelly Anne Curran
Chris & Mike Cusick
Yonca & Tugrul Daim
Alice & David Davies
Peggy Deardorff
Arlene & Mike Dellwo
Rebecca & Scott 
Demorest
Nicole Dettra
Cynthia Diederich & 
Michael Zachary
DeeAnna & Dave 
Doddridge
Marian Dolan
Jodi Dupell
Anne & David Durfee
Molly Edison
Michael Egan
Keeley & Wesley Ehlers 
Michelle & Chuck 
Eichten
Margie & Doug 
Ekegren
Carol & Tom Elden
Lisa Elorriaga
Sarah & Stephen 
Eraker
Claire & Vedat Ersan
Karen & Michael Fee
Pauline & Bob Fielder
Molly & Scott Files

Courtney & Mark 
Fitzloff
Monika & Grant Folske
Leo Fronza 
Gloria & Norman 
Gardner
Christina & Frank Geary
Brian Gerritz
Kathy Gibbons
Chris Giles
Timothy Gillette
Ethelwyne & Tom 
Golden
Denise & Todd 
Gooding
Lesley Gray
Laurie & Gary Griff
Rohit Grover 
Michael Grubbe
Rita & Ron Hackett
Karen & Bob Haggart
Patricia & Stuart Hall
Rachelle & Garth Ham
Lynn & Wayne 
Hamersly
Kimberly Hampton
Alan Hanawalt
Naomi Hand
Ramona & John 
Harrington
Karen & Jeff Hearn 
Donna & Thomas 
Hedford
Linda Hering
Scott Hess
Damon Hiser
Michael Hoffman
Cynthia & Tom 
Hofmann
Joy & Jason Holland
Patricia & David Houck
Brandy Hovie
Pammie & Fritz 
Hummelt
Kellie & Dennis Hunter
Chrys & Brent 
Hutchings
Carol & J.W. Hutchison
Jwana & Wassim Ibsies
Mary Ann & Tom Invie 
Jeff Irwin 
Cheyenne Jones & 
Jacob Perlitz
Sarah & Tim Jones
Laura & Frank Joyce
Marcia Kammann 
Allison & Marty Kehoe
Joann & Gary Kelley
Gloria & Josh Killen
Laura Killen
Jane & Matt Kim
James Kirby
Regina Lynn Klettke

Victory Is Grateful To Our 2016 Donors
Your generosity in supporting Victory Academy is changing the lives of our students, their families, and 
other families affected by Autism throughout the Northwest and beyond. Thank you very much!
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Connie Kriesel
Julie Kuni
Peter Kusyk 
Pamela & Stephen 
LaFranchi
Sue Laidlaw 
Marci & Neil Laird
Debra & Corbin 
Lancaster
Nancy Lane
Beth & Erik Lange 
Rebecca Lanxon 
Tom Larkin
Joyce Larson 
Debi & Bob Laue
Jordan & Tristen 
LeCorre 
Jennifer & Dan Levi
Wayne & Mary 
Lindquist
Dale Lovett
Scott MacNaughton
Christine & James 
Magmer 
Laurie & Dan Mala
Steven Malk
Heidi Mally 
Nicole Mally 
Anthony Mayernik
Jody & Scott 
McGillivray
Amber & Bryan 
McMullin
Katrina & Jeff McNeal
Dimati & Kevin 
McPherson
Rob Meadows 
Dynee & Michael 
Medlock
Wendy & Gary 
Meinhardt 
Kathie & Bryce Meisner
Jeremy Mercer-
Deadman
Dianna Meyers
Chuck Michael
Ann Miller
Georgina & Doug 
Miltenberger
Deborah Moen 
Ahsan Naveed 
Mohammed 
Anne & Thomas 
Mondragon
Chet Mooney
Carlie Moore 
Carly & Travis Moore
Rita Moore
Missi & Tim Morgan
Alicia & Don Morissette
Amy & Marc Morris
Tim Mosier
Carolyn & Terry Murphy

Purnima Nanda 
Tanya & Floyd Nave
Clay Newton
Gregory Nielsen
Amy & Art North
Northwest Film Co.
Kathy & Bob Nyquist
Brick Obye
Rolf Olson
Traci & Mike Palelek
Kristi & Art Park
Sharon Parker 
Parker Johnstone 
Wilsonville Honda
Jennifer Pratt 
Anna Raman
Frank Rathke
Kim Regalado
Sara Reid & Clyde 
Jones 
Robin Reimer 
Lisa & Josh Reiter
Melanie & Dennis 
Reiter
Barbara & Burke Rice
Chris Riley
Julie & Steve 
Rissberger
Patricia Robert
Carol Robertson
Amy Robitz 
Shelley & Mert 
Rockney
Debra & Stan Rogers
Laurel Ross
Melissa & Brian Runyon 
Sameeha & Zaheer Sait
Jaime & J. Rafe Sales
Pat Sanchez
Karen & James 
Sandberg
Christina Sargent
Pamela Savarese
Kimberly & Paul 
Schafbuch
Ashley & JC Schmeil 
Echo & Matthew 
Schmidt
Cristie Schnepp & Jon 
Peralez
Fleta & Al Schreiber
Jenny & Rob Schreiber
Rhonda Schwartz & 
Steve Slovic
Robyn Scott
Deirdre & Samuel 
Sennott
Charles Severson
Dan Sewell 
Lucy & George Shanno 
Madeline & Jim 
Shotwell
David Simmons

Linda Simmons
Steve Simpson
Christine & John 
Slusher
Molly Smith
Bruce Solomon
Diane Solomon & Troy 
Mitchell
Kelly Stafford
Carolyn & Nick Stanley
Jack Stanley
Tim Stanley
Mary & Cameron 
Steele 
Leanne and Jim 
Stevens
Lisa Stevens 
Tyler Storti
John Sygielski
Debbie & Travis Taylor
Patrick Taylor
Matt Teske
Brian Teunon 
Eric Thacher
Randall Thieme
Kathleen & Steve 
Tingwall
Susan Tomita
Truck Transportation 
Services
Keri Trulsen
Jennifer & Michael 
Usselman
Vergepointe LLC
Michael Veverka
Kristen & Marty Wall 
Allie & Lloyd Weisz
Betty Wenger
Jamie & Kody Whipple
Jerri & Bob Whipple
Angela Willner
Melissa Winter
Anne Witmer & 
Stephen Cohen
Nicole & Paul Wong
Peggy & Joseph Wood
DeNeice & Bill 
Worthington
Carla Yrjanson
Eric Zimmerman
Cynthia Zimpfer

Community 
Volunteers
Larkin Franks
Karen Handley
Sandra Haynes
Shayla McPherson
James Meyer

Victory Academy’s Board of Directors recently began 
discussions regarding the possibility of expanding our 
school’s facilities. The catalyst for this exploration is 
the generosity of Victory supporters Bettsy and 
Wally Preble and the VC Fund. The Prebles’ gift was 
specifically directed toward a long-term project or as 
seed funds for a facilities expansion. 

Although Victory has added 40 new families over the 
last two years and will add another 12 in September, 
Victory once again finds itself with a growing waitlist. 
There are two critical facility needs. One is to create 
a dedicated art classroom. Currently, music and art 
share a classroom, and with the growing student 
population, the single room is straining the school’s 
ability to accommodate all classes. 

A second need is to accommodate our expanding 
high school population. With the move to the larger 
campus, Victory was able to offer a high school 
program for the first time. Those students are now in 
year one or two of high school, and many more 
students are right behind them. Additional classroom 
space is needed to support our growing high school 
population while continuing to teach our students in 
grades Pre K – 8.

The architect and builder of the new campus have 
both agreed to join the expansion project. James 
Meyer and Alec Holser of Opsis Architecture have 
agreed to help Victory on a pro-bono basis, and Kurt 
Bruun of Lorentz Bruun Construction would return to 
build the addition. Stay tuned for more details. Thank 
you Prebles, VC Fund, James Meyer, Opsis 
Architecture, and Lorentz Bruun for supporting Victory 
Academy as we grow!

Expanding... Again!
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Work Hard, Play Hard

P.O. Box 428 • Tualatin, OR 97062

Thank you for supporting 
Victory Academy!
www.VictoryAcademy.org 

503-570-0147

The After School Program at Victory is only two years old, but most families  
can’t remember life before it. On-site after school therapies include physical, 
occupational, speech, and Applied Behavior Analysis (ABA) along with before  
and after school care. These offerings provide families 
valuable 1-1 therapy for their children and much 
needed flexibility for their busy lives.

Specialized therapy is important, but it is the after 
school classes that get students most excited. Thea 
Schreiber, head of our After School Program, estimates 
that 70% of Victory students participate in at least one 
after school activity every quarter. Students can choose 
classes in sports, art, drama, outdoor activities, Legos 
– you name it! For many of our students, it is the first 
chance they have had to participate in extra-curricular 
activities and explore new interests. In addition to Victory staff, community partners 
like Young Audiences and The Other Side of Basketball teach classes, bringing 
popular programs to our students. All Victory after school classes are also open to 
the wider community, bringing new friends to Victory and new opportunities to 
children with Autism in Portland.

Important 
Dates
JUNE 7  
The Mysterious Garden 
Musical 
1:30 – 2:30 pm

JUNE 10  
Food Truck Party  
6:30 – 9:30 pm

JULY 7-9 
Special Olympics State 
Track Meet

JULY 20  
Art Show & Social  
2:30 – 4 pm

JULY 27  
Summer Sing!  
9:15 am

SEPTEMBER 6 
First Day of New 
School Year

OCTOBER 14 
Victory Academy 
Auction 

DECEMBER TBA 
Victory Winter Program

JANUARY 24, 
2018 
Portland Auto Show 
Sneak Peek Charity 
Night

When I grow 
up, I want to be 
a firefighter. 
	 –Lucy, 10
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